December 7, 2007
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the reappointment of Mary Robinson, who works in Council District Three, to the King County Emergency Management Advisory Committee, representing electric/gas utilities.

The reappointment of Ms. Robinson is for a one-year term expiring December 31, 2008.  Her application, Code of Ethics Financial Disclosure Statement, current board profile and appointment letter are enclosed for your information.

When the EMAC was created, board member terms were initially staggered so that 1/3 would expire the 1st year, 1/3 would expire the 2nd year, and 1/3 would expire the 3rd year.  Upon completion of the initial term, each member was then reappointed to a full 3 year term.  Unfortunately, over the years since its creation, appointments gradually fell off the staggered term pattern and consequently we now have 3/4 of the membership’s terms expiring at the same time.  In an effort to get back to staggered terms, 2/3 of the 17 members currently up for reappointment will be reappointed to either a 1 or 2 year term.  The remaining 1/3 will be reappointed to the scheduled 3 year term.  Who is reappointed to a 1, 2 or 3 year term was selected at random.  If these members again wish to seek reappointment, they will be reappointed to a full 3 year term.  If you have any questions about this reappointment, please call me at 296-4040.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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cc: 
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:
Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



Nancy Glaser, Interim Policy Staff Director



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Frank Abe, Communications Director


Melody Hall, Staff Liaison


Mary Robinson
